Minutes of Patient Participation Group

Meeting held Tuesday, 23rd January 2018 at

Dr Kumar - thanked Patients for attending today, and advised what had happened regarding our recent CQC visit.

Dr Kumar - advised that having constructive criticism from the PPG helps the surgery in rectifying if possible. We try our best in every aspect to improve communication better with patients by implement things in the surgery.

SS – complained about the parking facilities at the surgery, especially people parking in disabled without a blue badge. He advised this could be rectified with a CCT being monitored.

Dr Kumar - advised that this is out of our control as we would have liked them to buy the adjacent ground for parking but the NHS would not do this when they built the building.
Adine – said this is brought up at all tenants meetings, the landlord was not allowed to remove trees which would have given more parking spaces but was not allowed. Also said that there are not enough places for staff members in the allocated places and they get used by patients also.

SS – thinks residents use our car park

SH said this should only be said if they can 100% proved
AV – complimented Lisa our receptionist who handled a LD patient very well – suggested I contact the home re them not booking transport so the patient can get here.

SS – asked if the new Practice Manager was going to be more accessible than the previous one.

Dr Kumar – advised that yes she was when it is convenient for both parties.

SH – advised that it was clear at the meeting with the last practice manager that there were 

differences with how people were working and she had concerns with this.

Dr Kumar – stated that everyone was working together with the same policies.

Adine – advised that that we are all working together now as a team initially the staff weren’t sure but now they know I am working to improve things and make it easier for patients and staff they are happy we are moving forward.

Adine – said that they are now doing a pop up for receptionist to update patient’s telephone number and to offer them to register for online services.

AV – advised that in London a surgery arranges training for patients to use the online system with the local college, Adine will look in to this, SH gave Adine a name for the Adult College to contact them to see if it is something they could do.

SS – complained that the telephone is not being answered.

DR Kumar – said that Adine is looking in to self-check in for patients to free up the reception staff for Central Surgery. This should be sorted by the middle of February.

SS – complained that our system does not allow for patients to order scripts earlier, this happened to him over the Christmas period, Adine advised that this must have been an error, as we issued many prescriptions earlier, due to us being closed for two extra days, and she will look into patients notes to see when it was order, possibly the chemist did not request this.

JG – asked why we changed to medication can be issued for two months instead of three months.
Dr Kumar – explained that he had seen patients having cupboards full of mediation and this is to stop this happening.

Adine – advised that patients had bags of unopened orders from the chemists where they had requested everything when it had not been needed.

RP – advised that he had received a telephone call from the CQC on the day of the visit and in his opinion they seemed happy with the surgeries improvement.

AH – shared friends and family and in-house feedback results for the month as it stands.

Dr Kumar – discussed the Nursing home scheme and how it was going, phlebotomy which we will be starting at Thorpe this month, 24 hr. BP monitoring which has started at the surgery, spirometry which we will be doing at the surgery. 

AH – will put a notice out for patients if they would like to attend virtually if they cannot get here, can send suggestions in via email and can receive a copy of the minutes via email.

AV – offered to help with any policies etc. we may need at the surgery.

SH – offered to help with patient leaflets.

AH – thanked them for the offer and will contact them if she needs anything.

Dr Kumar – advised of patients abusing their prescriptions, the surgery was notified recently of a patient who was selling their morphine patches.

AH- said that he feels everyone should congratulate Dr Kumar for getting to where he is now.

DR Kumar – said that it is team work and everyone has worked hard to get the surgery there, he said he would like to thank Adine for her hard work

AH – said she is very lucky that we all work well together as a team.

All patients gave their email address so they can receive minutes of the meeting, and updated their mobile numbers.

Meeting finished - next meeting planned for 27th March @ 12 noon

